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The original compilation of this Roll of Honour took Margaret Stansfield thirty years. During that time 
she was assisted by a huge number of people and, with the passage of time, it is now impossible to name 
all of them, however, their respective contributions have made this book possible. Some individuals 
were involved over an extended period and deserve individual mention: Kenneth Palmer, Ray Westlake, 
John Golding, Cyril Ford, and Kyle D Tallet as well as the late Phillip Gledhill, all of whom provided 
significant assistance with the research. The staff of Huddersfield Local History Library, in particular, 
came to know and respect Margaret for her knowledge and determination and provided her with great 
assistance over the years. Esther Barrett Page from the Commonwealth War Graves Commission was 
able to provide unique support in ironing out some of the inevitable anomalies Margaret discovered. 
Particular thanks are due to Martin Middlebrook, who fuelled Margaret’s passion for this subject and 
shared many happy hours with Alan and Margaret visiting the battlefields and whose moving personal 
tribute to Margaret is included earlier in the book.

Both the Trustees of Huddersfield Drill Hall and the Trustees of the Duke of Wellington’s Regiment 
Museum and Archives have been truly generous in providing access to original maps, diaries and 
documents, some of which are included in the book.

More recently, there are more people who have become involved who deserve thanks for their 
support in the final stages of the production of this book: Andrew Hirst from the Huddersfield 
Examiner is a passionate historian and journalist and, as well as supporting Margaret over the years, 
has helped to raise awareness among the local populace of those who lost their lives during the Great 
War. I would also like to thank Joe Hopkinson, a history student at the University, who undertook 
the initial proof checks, and also Sue White, Graham Stone and Lindsay Ince, from the University 
Computing and Library Services, for their advice in the production of the text. Finally, I am deeply 
grateful to Scott Flaving and Richard Harvey from the Duke of Wellington’s Regimental Archives, 
Megan Beech, our Research Copywriter, and Andrea Wilcock, all of whom have worked tirelessly in 
checking details, sourcing images and, along with myself, laboured to try to ensure that this book truly 
reflects Margaret’s ambition.

There remain two people to thank. First Alan Stansfield, who steadfastly supported his late wife’s 
work for over thirty years, and, most importantly, Margaret herself. Without her vision, endeavours and 
tenacious quest to identify the fallen heroes from Huddersfield, this book could not have been written. 

Reverend Paul Wilcock BEM
Huddersfield
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